

## **Minutes of the Annual General Meeting**

## Of The Luddenden Conservation Society

# Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> September 2025 at 7.30pm

**Attendees:** Tony Hillyard, Kevin Murrell, Maxine Cuthbertson, Steve Thompson, Rik Lihou, George Corbett, Geoff Budd, Dilys Marsden, Aileen Atkinson, Rod Atkinson

**Apologies:** Nigel Peterson-White, Ian Knox

Society chairman, Tony Hillyard, presented his end of year report and the charity accounts for the same period.

It was agreed that £700 from the Millenium carpark receipts are moved to more useful accounts - £200 will move to the general Conservation Society account, and £500 moved to a reserve account. That reserve account being held in event of works required at the car park.

Maxine proposed thanks to Tony Hillyard to his hard work.

#### **Election of Officers:**

- Chair
  - Tony Hillyard to continue
- Vice Chair
  - Kevin Murrell to continue
- Treasurer
  - Tony Hillyard to continue
- Secretary
  - Kevin Murrell to continue
- Luddenden in Bloom Co-ordinator
  - Roland Meir to retire
  - Nigel Peterson-White to take over the role
- Planning Applications Secretary
  - Ian Knox to continue
- Newsletter Editor
  - Post remains vacant

### The following roles also exist and remain unchanged:

Trustees: Tony Hillyard, Roland Meir

(Brenda McArdle has passed)

President: Rodney Collinge Vice-president: Trevor Oaten

Bank account signatories: Tony Hillyard, Ian Knox, Kevin Murrell (two to sign)

Registered Charity 504387 - Phone: 01422 893 410 Email: <a href="luddendenvillage@gmail.com">luddendenvillage@gmail.com</a>